Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

May 4, 2015
Members in attendance: Mr. Clamp, Troop Committee Chair and Chaplain; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Greene, Treasurer; Mr. Law, Advancements; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. McGregor, Rocky Mountain National Park Trip Coordinator/Webmaster; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Croom; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Coordinator; Mr. Jordan; Mr. Corley; Mr. Ackerman; Mr. Norris; Ms. Youngblood; R. Kuenzli, SPL
Mr. Clamp opened the meeting at 7:30 with a prayer.
Ms. McGregor (Secretary)
· April minutes were approved.

Mr. Greene (Treasurer)
· The troop account stands at about $21,000--$5,700 to $5,800 of which is for the Rocky Mountain National Park trip. 

· We owe approximately $3,700 to $3,800 in summer camp fees.

· Overall, scouts owe a total of $5,300; about $4,000 is for summer camp.

· 12-15 scouts owe dues.

· Mr. Green will work with parents at tomorrow’s Court of Honor (COH) to determine/communicate what is owed.

Mr. Heron (New Scout Coordinator)
· The trip to Capers Island was cancelled due to weather concerns. What should we do with the money paid in? Apply to summer camp? What about those who do not owe for summer camp?

Alex Wyatt (Eagle Scout Candidate
· Alex proposes revitalizing a teacher-built (Mrs. Bell) garden area at Seven Oaks Elementary School.
· The school received a Farm to Five grant to provide locally grown food to students. Planters were built in which food is grown for the cafeteria. The grant requirements to feed local children have been met.

· For his project, Alex would clear out decaying plant matter and build an additional planter. Students from District 5’s Career and Technical Center will design the planters, and they will be identical. The new planters would allow the school to spread out the plants and vary conditions to suit the needs of the plants. Alex will also install mulch and enclose the area from the rest of the yard. Two bird houses will be installed. They will need poles/posts.
· During the school year, Seven Oaks students will maintain the area. Alex will take care of it during the summer.

· Alex will look at HE Corley’s Farm to Five area. (Mr. Corley works there.) 

· All funds for the project will come from the grant. Participants will need tools and gloves. The materials will be cut/prepared at Alex’s home and transported to the school for assembly.
· The project needs to be completed before school ends. 

· Alex will need help from four or five people. The project will require approximately 20 hours of planning time.

· Ms. McGregor made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Bebber. Mr. G. Lee stated that he would sign the book when it is ready. The motion passed.
Mr. G. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· The COH is tomorrow night. New parents have been advised and invited.

R. Kuenzli (Senior Patrol Leader)
· The Capers Island trip was cancelled due to anticipated bad weather. Should it be rescheduled for next year?
· Mr. Croom stated that the troop needs some scheduling guidance. Too many trips cost a lot of money, and there have been fewer opportunities for scouts to meet First Class requirements on camping trips—especially cooking.
· Mr. Fletcher will bring his boat to the Dreher Island campout.
· New scouts are doing well so far.
· The appointed Chaplain’s Aid was fired. Scout Elsworth has stepped up and is doing a great job. The scribes are taking attendance and keeping up rosters. The Assistant Patrol Leaders lead the last meeting.
Mr. Croom (Summer Camp)
· 41 scouts have signed up for summer camp. With new scouts, the number could reach 47 or 48.

· Misters Corley, Kuenzli, Petruzzi and Bettles will be at camp all week. New parents will be invited to join near the end of the week. Mr. Clamp and Mr. Shelton will attend for a few days at the end of the week. Mr. Bebber will attend for two or three days, but the days are yet to be determined. There will be no more than two part-time parents during the week.

· Mr. Croom will have the schedules and costs at tomorrow’s meeting. Mr. Kuenzli will collect medical forms.

· The troop will extend 4 ½ scholarships and pay for three Eagles. Basic camp fees are covered.
Mr. Bebber, (Outdoor Activities)
· The Capers Island trip was cancelled due to weather.
· See table below for a calendar of other events.

	Date
	Activity
	Coordinator(s)

	May 5
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	May 22-24
	Dreher Island Campout
	Greene

	June 19-20 (May be moved to the 13th-14th.
	Grubbie Campout
	Heron

	June 20-27
	Rocky Mountain NP Trip
	Mr. McGregor

	July 11-18
	Camp Rainey Mountain Summer Camp
	Croom

	August 12-16
	OA Ordeal, Barstow
	Barnes

	August 18
	Court of Honor/Dinner
	Law/Dooley

	August 28-30
	National Whitewater Center Campout
	Barnes



	2016
	Seabase-like Trip
	Carricato


· The Dreher Island Campout over Memorial Day weekend will include fishing and swimming, and perhaps kayaks. New scouts may attend, but must pass the swimming test. Adults are still needed for the campout.
· The Grubbie campout scheduled for June 19-20 may be moved to the 13th-14th. The location may change to Sesquicentennial State Park or another location.

Mr. Heron (New Scout Coordinator)
· The troop will add 18 new scouts; 6 will cross-over on Saturday. Mr. McGregor has put pictures of the crossovers on the Web site.

· With the number of new scouts, we may add two new Troop Guides. Mr. G. Lee will appoint the new guides.

· Mr. J. Shelton will help with the new boys. There will be two new patrols in September.

Mr. McGregor (Rocky Mountain National Park Trip)
· 16 people will attend. All reservations have been made. The tour permit has been filed, and they’re ready to go.
Mr. Clamp (Committee Chair)
· Are there boys falling through the cracks?
· Mr. Heron suggested that the advancement board be a part of every meeting. Committee members agreed.

Mr. Corley
· There will be a campout for 7th graders at Mr. Todd’s house on the weekend of the 14th and 15th (one week before Dreher Island). There will be opportunities to cook.
Mr. Kuenzli
· Scouts should be encouraged/expected to bring their books to each meeting.

Mr. Norris
· There is a digital online tracking system for scouts; the App is called Scout Book, and it syncs with scoutnet. The cost is only $1 per scout. Approval forms can be printed from the App.

· Mr. Jordan will take the lead in helping scouts along. Robbie will help.
Mr. Barnes (OA and Eagle)
· B. Jehlen needs to complete his book and schedule his board.  His book must be certified by May 30, and he needs his Personal Fitness badge.

· J. Jordan has finished his project.

· The OA elections are coming up. There will be two ordeals instead of three this year.

· C. Barnes won a prize for his costume in the dance category.
· The final date for turning in camp cards has been extended until June. They should be turned in to Mr. Barnes by May 18.

Mr. Jordan (25th Anniversary Celebration/New Dad Coordinator)
· Mr. Jordan presented some ideas for a 25th anniversary celebration. Suggested dates were August 1 or 8.

· Several troop committee members suggested that the goal was to get alumni that were not necessarily still in high school or college, so the celebration did not need to be in the summer. A few members disagreed. Mr. Jordan will continue working on the celebration.

· We continue to need involvement of new dads with the troop. Mr. Norris agreed to take over as New Dad Coordinator. Mr. Ackerman will help. (Applause!)

Mr. Carricato (Seabase 2016 report in his absence)
· There is a group of 16 planning to go to Seabase, with an additional 8 possible. The deposit will be $300, and the troop will cap attendance at 16. Scouts must be 14 or older to attend.

ROUNDTABLE
Mr. Clamp: 

· There are opportunities to attend Philmont this summer. The troop will not likely take advantage of them.

· 257 Fatz breakfast tickets were sold; scouts earned $1100. Thanks to Misters S. Lee, Heron, Jordan and Corley.

Mr. Kuenzli:
· Welcome to new troop committee attendees.
Mr. Heron:
· A letter has been sent to parents or scouts who crossed over.

· Pack 48 (Webelos One) wants to visit.

· Registration is closed for this year.

Mr. Law:

· Mr. Corley will pass out 15 Polar Bear awards at the Court of Honor.

· Mr. Bebber will pass out 32 service stars. Check to see if Talkish and Rush will receive service stars.

Mr. Croom:

· Midland Gives is tomorrow. Donations at 5:00 will be matched up to $10,000.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:00.

Submitted by Angela McGregor, Secretary.

